## **End of Year Ceremony of 2016/17**



Our school's End of Year Ceremony of 2016/17 was successfully held on 11<sup>th</sup> July 2017 with Principal LAM's speech signaling the beginning of the ceremony.

Principal LAM highly appreciated the outstanding performance of our students in their academics and other learning experiences. He expressed his sincere gratitude to all the staff for their devotion and contribution and encouraged our students to continue to strive for excellence.

In the coming academic year, our Assistant Principal Ms. LAI Suet-ping and seven teachers are leaving, including Ms. LEE Tsz-man, Mr. LIU Kwok-wai, Ms. TSANG Suk-man, Mr. LAI Siu-ming, Ms. SHUM Ka-kwan, Ms. CHAN Yin-wah and Ms. LAM Sok-man. While thanking the teachers who would be leaving, Principal LAM wished them all a fruitful future and success in all their endeavors. Ms. LAI Suet-ping shared her unforgettable memories in the school. She encouraged our students to cherish their learning opportunities in school and uphold the spirit of Heung Chung.

The sharing of Ms. LAI was followed by the Prize-giving Ceremony in which Principal LAM presented prizes to the outstanding students. At the end of the ceremony, everyone in attendance joined together to sing the school song.



